PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY BOARD

February 10, 2016

@ 5:30 P.M.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, February 10, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  

Board members present:


John Topp, Chairman


Glenda Ledesma, Vice Chairman


Julie Herrington


Michael Galvan


Jimmie Traylor


Bob Brown


Absent:  Sylvia Rivera


Other interested parties:


Tony Reisinger


Peggy Reeves


Sally Galbreath


Charles Ramsey


Chief Garcia

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Topp.

CITIZEN COMMENTS – None

MINUTES OF MEETING OF DECEMBER 2, 2015 APPROVED

G. Ledesma made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.

M. Galvan seconded the motion which carried unanimously

SURVEY RESULTS DISCUSSED REGARDING THE USE OF THE LAND ADJACENT TO JACK NICKLAUS DRIVE

Chairman Topp explained the results of the citizen surveys that were distributed regarding the use of the land adjacent to Jack Nicklaus Drive.  A total of 677 surveys were distributed and 158 (23%) of the surveys were returned with a high percentage (38.5%) of the impacted residents wanting to keep the parcel as a greenbelt.  The impacted residents being those that live within the immediate vicinity.

Of both the impacted and other residents in the community, the survey returns reflected that 25.4% preferred keeping the parcel as a green belt, trailing right behind with 21.3% wanting a birding butterfly garden. 
He explained other items included in the survey.

Chairman Topp stated that he invited Tony Reisinger, Cameron County Extension Agent, to come to the meeting to give information on greenbelts and butterfly gardens.

Tony Reisinger, a resident of Palm Valley, stated that he had surveyed the property but he had not filled out the survey.  He is a member of the Rio Grande Chapter of Garden Masters, South Texas Border Chapter.  He explained that native plants are the basis of the eco system and they attract birds and butterflies.  People will find out about this and the question is where will the people park considering that Jack Nicklaus is a very narrow street.  Continuing on the subject of green spaces, Mr. Reisinger stated that you can also plant trees. He suggested native plants be planted on the subject parcel.  He added that there could be a mix of native and non-natives, as well.
Peggy Reeves, alluding to the maintenance, stated that the Chapter of Garden Masters is ready with an army of volunteers who would not only do the planting but would also maintain the plants as required.
Sally Gallagher, a resident along Jack Nicklaus, commented that the issue of parking still has not been solved.

Further discussion followed on different ideas that could be implemented that would be of an educational nature taking into consideration that Mrs. Koppel was a teacher and in keeping with her memory as Mr. Koppel is wanting to by building a park.

Chairman Topp talked about the preliminary agreement that has been submitted by Mr. Koppel donating up to a maximum of $100,000----a perpetual agreement for 20 years with the City.

A suggestion was made that Chairman Topp and Mayor Rivera speak to Mr. Koppel about the results from the survey.

Tony Reisinger added that the Master Naturalist Chapter is looking to start a Jr. Master naturalist program where children can learn about nature.  He stated that some parks have screens with images that tell a story and this is something that kids could use to honor Mrs. Koppel.  You could also have a telescope on a pedestal.
It was noted that nothing could be built on top of the property because the Irrigation District would need access to the drainage pipe that is there.

Peggy Reeves commented that a nature park could still be an option even without the monetary donation from Mr. Koppel.

G. Ledesma stated that she appreciated the survey results but you cannot move forward solely on the results of the survey.  The Board needs to make a decision for the future of this community.  It is important to find a ‘happy medium’ and then present it to Mr. Koppel.  

Sally Gallagher reaffirmed that if there are volunteers ready and willing to work with the park there is no need for the monetary donation.

Peggy Reeves commented that an educational butterfly garden involves children and she has concerns on the future of this community.  There is a conflict of philosophy of what this community is.

Discussion followed on what Palm Valley originally was.  The History of Palm Valley, prepared by Matt Gorges, tells the story.  There was agreement that this narrative be placed on the City’s website.  The City Secretary agreed to email a copy to all of the Board members.

B. Brown stated there appears to be indecision on what the goals of the City are.  We need to focus on what we do with free spaces.  There are young families moving into Palm Valley.  What will our focus be?  It should be a community with services for both the young and the elderly.

M. Galvan agreed that a conversation needs to be had with Mr. Koppel and discuss the options with him.  He commented that he likes the idea of the information stations.

There was a consensus that Chairman Topp and Mayor Rivera speak to Mr. Koppel.

There was no recommendation made to the City Council regarding on the results of the survey.

YARD OF THE MONTH PROGRAM

J. Traylor announced that the winner of the Yard of the Month for February were the Lovells who reside at 5416 Palm Valley South.  The Lovells will pick next month’s winners.  She indicated that if the Lovells are able to designate a winner she will inform the Board.

As for three winners in December, this has become difficult to choose.  Ms. Traylor commented that there are too many categories.

Chairman Topp questioned that if a yard is designated each month that is 12 houses.  The program has been in existence for two years already.----a total of 36 homes.  How many more homes would there be of the quality to be awarded a Yard of the Month?  There was a consensus among the Board of having a yard designated every three months instead of monthly.

J. Traylor explained that the purpose of the program was to encourage others and serve as an incentive to beautify their yards.  

C. Ramsey commented that when you award too many prizes it loses its interest.

J. Herrington commented that she likes the program and G. Ledesma stated that it has been an incentive for her to do more with the landscaping at her residence.  She suggested awarding one month to a hacienda and another month to a town home.

There was a consensus among the Board that the program continue as is.  A change to the written policy will be made to change from Beautification Committee to Parks Board.

G. Ledesma stated that future consideration be given on the Board selecting the yard of the month because placing this on the current winners places a lot of pressure on them.  The Board could submit five addresses for consideration in the event the current winner is unable to make a selection.
Chairman Topp felt that a committee could be considered to manage that.

ORDINANCE REGARDING EVENTS IN PALM VALLEY DISCUSSED
Chief Garcia presented a draft ordinance compiled from samples of other cities that he and Board Member, Sylvia Rivera, worked on.  The ordinance was tailored to fit Palm Valley.  It regulates non-city sponsored events.  Events such as the City’s Fun Run would be exempt from the ordinance requirements.  Those wanting to have events in Palm Valley would go through an application process for any organization.  The fee schedule would be based on what it would cost the City for any involvement with the event.  He added that the fee shown includes labor of the City’s manpower.

If a non-profit wants to have an event the Parks Board or the City Council could waive the required fee(s).

Further discussion followed and it was noted that this application process is not meant to deter those wanting to have events in Palm Valley, but rather to be able to regulate who comes in and to notify the City.  In turn the City would know about the event and know what manpower would be needed to control the event.

A comment was made that a link be added to the City’s website informing the public of this ordinance when finally adopted.

Further review of the ordinance initiated a comment that the word ‘promptly’ be defined.

M. Galvan made a motion to submit the draft ordinance to legal counsel for his review and comments and bring back a final draft at the next meeting.

G. Ledesma seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

CHAIRMAN’S UPDATE

Chairman Topp announced that a date for the City’s Fun Run has not been set yet.

G. Ledesma briefly talked about having a Palm Valley Day and moving forward with it sometime before school is out and families leave for vacation.  She indicated that she and Sylvia Rivera would present ideas at the next meeting.

Of mention also was the ‘no parking’ sign on Jack Nicklaus Drive.  An ordinance needs to be created and submitted to City Council for approval.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

____________________________________

John Topp, Chairman

Attest:

___________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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